InterReligious Task Force on Central America 

3606 Bridge Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44113

tel: 216.961.0003   fax: 216.961.0002   e-mail: irtf@igc.org

	via email: lcjimenez@presidencia.gob.hn
Mr. Luis Cosenza  Jimenez

Minister of the Presidency of Honduras
	via email: yudymolina@hotmail.com

Mr. Oscar Alvarez

Minister of Public Security of Honduras 

	via email:  jhernandez@gobernacion.gob.hn

Mr. Jorge Hernandez

Minister of the Interior of Honduras
	via email: vmorales@honduger.hn

Abogada: Vilma Morales Montalban

Supreme Court of Justice of Honduras

	via FAX: 011 41 22 710 07 66

Permanent Mission of the Republic of Honduras to the UN

Geneva. Switzerland


July 21, 2004

Dear Sirs and Madam:

We, members of the InterReligious Task Force, are most distressed by reports of deadly violence against children and youth in Honduras. In June of this year, twenty nine victims under the age of 23 were murdered. Sixteen of those victims were children under the age of 18 and thirteen were between the ages of 18 and 23.  Not only did the Honduran government fail to fulfill its obligation to protect the country’s children, but there is also evidence that it was complicit in several of the murders. As reported to the United Nations Committee Against Torture, two of the teenagers were tortured and murdered by the Honduran police and military on June 15. The vast majority of the cases, however, have not been investigated sufficiently in order to identify the killers. The fact that there have been more than 2,300 children and youth murdered in Honduras since January 1998 is a horrifying statistic.

Based on the information stated above, we strongly urge you to 

· Conduct a full, impartial and prompt investigation into acts of violence against children and youth in Honduras;

· Bring the killers of these young people to justice.

Violence against children in Honduras must end. As a consequence of your high position in Honduras, you have the authority and the responsibility to put an end to vicious attacks such as those detailed above. We urge you to do so immediately.

For Peace with Justice,

Brian J. Stefan Szittai 

Coordinator

cc: Casa Alianza ~ info@casa-alianza.org
      Ambassador Mario Miguel Canahuati, Embassy of Honduras ~ fax: 202.966.9751

      Tom Kelly, Honduras Desk Officer, US State Department ~ fax: 202.647.5752

      Larry Palmer, US Ambassador to Honduras ~ fax: 011.504.236.9037
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The following people hereby urge that you take action on this matter as indicated in this letter.
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